= UNITED STATES
F POSTAL SERVICE

February 9, 2018

Brad Sutton

Harnett County Inspections
P.O. Box 65

Lillington, NC 27546-0065

Subject: Cameron Carrier Annex
Cameron, NC
Project Number C97932

Dear Sir;

The United States Postal Service intends to undertake the build-out of the space located at 196 HM Cagle Dr.
We are relocating our carriers from the Cameron Post Office. The scope of work for this project includes
installing a concrete floor, the plumbing, electrical and HVAC systems, and ceiling systems. Documents are
being prepared and a proposal from the contractor will be solicited in May and that construction will begin in

June.

In accordance with Postal Accountability and Enhancement Act, we wish to provide Harnett County
Inspections the opportunity to review and comment on this project as well as conduct inspections.

If you wish to conduct such a review, please reply to this letter within seven (10) calendar days. Upon receipt
of your reply, and when the documents are complete, we will provide you with a set of plans at which time you
will have fourteen (14) calendar days to complete your review. Comments received within the fourteen (14)

days will be given due consideration. We will provide you a written response to your comments, indicating the

disposition of each item.

Additionally, we wish to provide officials the opportunity to conduct inspections during this project, in
accordance with the customary schedule for such inspections. If you intend to conduct inspections of the
work you must provide the Postal Service a copy of an inspection schedule before the project has
commenced and give reasonable notice of the intention to conduct any inspection before it is conducted.

Please note that the Postal Service is exempt from paying fees for plan review and/or inspections for on-site
work. If you choose to accomplish these reviews and/or inspections, the Postal Service will not be able to

reimburse you for these services.

If you have any questions please contact me at 336-605-3532. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Christopher G. Dull
Facilities Project Manager

cc: Team Leader

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
PO BOX 27497
GREENSBORO, NC 27498-1103



